

Name:.....

B. USE OF LANGUAGE:**I. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others in each group.**

1. A. collapse B. scatter C. evacuate D. earthquake
2. A. cattle B. attraction C. appealing D. parade

II. Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose main stress position is placed differently from that of the others in each group.

3. A. hotel B. provide C. retire D. cancel
4. A. compulsory B. technology C. academic D. eliminate
5. A. national B. cultural C. enormous D. numerous

III. Circle the best options:

6. To help save the environment, look for, products when you go shopping.
A. eco-friendly B. expensive C. single-use D. plastic
7. You should finish your homework you go out.
A. while B. before C. until D. as soon as
8. Jane: "I'm calling to make a complaint about the dress I bought from your store yesterday".
Nick: "....."
A. Well, let me check it B. That's a good idea C. You're right D. That's fine
9. A(n) is often outdoor and offers a wide range of goods. Buyers can bargain.
A. supermarket B. online shop C. open-air market D. convenience store
10. These products are on sale, just one or twice a year.
A. always B. rarely C. Never D. usually
11. Shopping centres allow customers to try clothes and shoes.
A. of B. at C. in D. on
12. To prepare for a natural disaster, we should make a(n),
A. property B. damage C. warning D. emergency kit
13. **Choose the underlined part that is incorrect:**
When Bill was in New York, he stays with his cousin.
A B C D

14. What does the sign mean?



- A. You don't use phone while walking
B. You should take your call outside
C. You are allowed to use your cell phone silently
D. You are not allowed to use cell phone here

15. What does the sign mean?



- A. You mustn't drive after drinking
B. You shouldn't drive under the influence of drugs.
C. You must be careful with drunk drivers.
D. You should be careful because there is a pub ahead

16. What does the sign mean?



- A. The elevator is working.
- B. The elevator is broken.
- C. The elevator is full.
- D. You can go up.

C. READING:

IV. Read the following advertisement and choose the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks (0,75 point)

Job Opportunity

Do you speak English? Are you interested in technology? Would you like (17) _____ holiday job where you could meet people from all over the world? We are looking (18) _____ someone to work in a tech store during the holidays. No experience is necessary but you must be (19) _____ and helpful and have some interest in gadgets. Contact Mr. Smith at the Tech Store.

- | | | | |
|---------------|---------------|-----------------|-------------------|
| 17. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. Ø (no article) |
| 18. A. for | B. on | C. at | D. in |
| 19. A. friend | B. friendship | C. friendliness | D. friendly |

V. Choose the correct word for each blank in the following passage:

On Saturday morning, a mudslide (20) down the Ngan Pho River near the small village of Huong Son District, Ha Tinh Province. Authorities have (21) eight dead, eight injured, and as many as 108 people (22) The two-square-kilometre path (23) the mudslide also destroyed about 50 homes. A local resident said that the mudslide (24) caused by ground which has been made unstable by heavy rainfall.

- | | | | |
|------------------|------------|-----------|------------|
| 20. A. move | B. moves | C. moved | D. moving |
| 21. A. confirmed | B. decided | C. made | D. worked |
| 22. A. going | B. doing | C. saying | D. missing |
| 23. A. on | B. of | C. in | D. at |
| 24. A. is | B. will be | C. was | D. were |

VI. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to the questions from 25 to 26.

25. Put the sentences (a-c) in the correct order, then fill in the blank to make a logical text.

Emma had always wanted to learn how to play the piano. One day, she finally signed up for lessons at the local music school. _____

- a. At first, it was difficult, and she struggled to remember the notes.
 - b. Her family gathered around to listen as she performed confidently at the school recital.
 - c. But with each practice session, her skills improved, and soon she could play her favorite song.
- A. b-c-a B. b-a-c C. a-c-b D. c-b-a

26. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 25) most appropriately.

- A. By the end of the day, Emma felt so excited to share her discovery with her family.
- B. By the end of the night, she felt proud of her hard work and determination.
- C. Emma was so eager to see what other secrets the map might lead to.
- D. They laughed and took photos, ending their adventure with an unforgettable memory.

VII. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

27. You should study hard, or you won't pass the exam.

- A. If you don't study hard, you will pass the exam.

- B. If you should study hard, or you won't pass the exam.
- C. If you should study hard, you won't pass the exam.
- D. If you study hard, you will pass the exam.

28. It takes Lan 15 minutes to travel to work by bike every day.

- A. Lan spends 15 minutes to travel to work by bike every day.
- B. Lan spends 15 minutes travel to work by bike every day.
- C. Lan spends 15 minutes travelling to work by bike every day.
- D. Lan takes 15 minutes travelling to work by bike every day.

29. "Stay in bed for a few days", the doctor said to me.

- A. The doctor told me stay in bed for a few a days.
- B. The doctor told to me to stay in bed for a few days.
- C. The doctor said me to stay in bed for a few days.
- D. The doctor told me to stay in bed for a few days.

VIII. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is best written from the words/phrases given.

30. What / he / do / 6 o'clock yesterday morning?

- A. What is he doing at 6 o'clock yesterday morning?
- B. What does he do at 6 o'clock yesterday morning?
- C. What was he doing at 6 o'clock yesterday morning?
- D. What did he do at 6 o'clock yesterday morning?

31. By 2030, the way / teenagers / communicate / each other / different / now.

- A. By 2030, the way teenagers communicate with each other will be different from now.
- B. By 2030, the way teenagers communicate with each other is different from now.
- C. By 2030, the way teenagers communicate to each others will be different from now.
- D. By 2030, the way teenagers communicate to each other will be different than now.

Read the text and choose the correct answers.

An earthquake measuring 7.8 on the Richter scale hit Nepal on April 25th, 2015. It was the most powerful earthquake to strike Nepal since 1934. The earthquake occurred in central Nepal. It also affected India, Bangladesh and Tibet, China. The earthquake killed more than 8,800 people and injured over 23, 000 people. Hundreds of thousands of people were made homeless with entire villages flattened. Kathmandu Burbar Square, a UNESCO World Heritage Site, was destroyed. The earthquake also caused an avalanche on Mount Everest which killed at least 19 people. About 90% of soldiers from Nepalese Army were sent to stricken areas. Many countries and international organizations sent medical experts, emergency workers, rescue staff, and money as well as providing medical supplies, food and equipment to help Nepal.

32. The word "It" in line 1 refers to _____.

- A. an earthquake
- B. Nepal
- C. The Richter scale
- D. a tornado

33. How many countries are affected by the earthquake?

- A. two
- B. three
- C. four
- D. five

34. What is the number of people injured?

- A. 8,800
- B. 23,000
- C. 88,000
- D. 2,300

35. What happened to Kathmandu Burbar Square?

- A. It was safe.
- B. It was destroyed.
- C. It was moved away.
- D. It wasn't existed.

36. Which sentence is *TRUE* according to the passage?

- A. Most of soldiers from Nepalese Army were sent to stricken areas.
- B. The earthquake occurred in the north of Nepal.
- C. It was the most powerful earthquake in the world.
- D. Very few countries and international organizations helped Nepal.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

37. Tourists can do and see a lot in Ha Long Bay at a reasonable price.

- A. inexpensive
- B. ineasonable
- C. cheap
- D. unreasonable

38. Please pay close attention to what I am saying.

- A. speak softly
- B. listen carelessly
- C. perform excellently
- D. argue powerfully

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSET in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

39. One option is to live on other planet.

- A. loss
- B. choice
- C. refusal
- D. view

40. Living there for a long time will affect people's health.

- A. cause
- B. originate
- C. put up
- D. influence